
West Goshen Township 
Park and Recreation Board Meeting 

October 19, 2016 

 

Attending: Michael Pillagalli, Joseph Waters, Edward Smith, Nancy Pine, Robert 
Cifone, and Sara Franco 

Township Representatives: Dorine McClune, Tom Steines, and Ken Lehr 

The meeting was called to Order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Michael Pillagalli 

Minutes from the September 21, 2016 meeting were approved on a motion by Bob 
Cifone and seconded by Sara Franco. 

The Treasury Report from September 30th was reviewed without further discussion. 

Parks Department: Dorine McClune reported that her crew has been busy cutting 
the grass and trimming bushes at the various parks. Specifically the Parks Crew has 
been busy preparing and getting the flower beds ready for Harvest Day.  She 
reported that there has been no reported vandalism. 

Summer Recreation and Teen Programs: No update per Tom Steines 

Friends of West Goshen Parks:  Ken Lehr reported that the next Friends of West 
Goshen Parks meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 3rd at 7:00PM. Susan 
Batten has designed note cards to be sold as a fundraiser for the Friends with the 
kick-off taking place at Harvest Day. 

Old Business: Seven residents of West Goshen are going on the trip to the Finger 
Lakes region in New York this coming weekend. There are still seats available for 
the trip to Radio City on November 20th, the trip to NYC on November 3rd, and the 
second trip to Radio City on December 5th. 

There will be a Summer Concert Series wrap-up meeting at 6:30PM before 
the November Park and Recreation Board Meeting. 

The Fall Movie Series concluded on October 15th with the showing of “Star Wars:  
The Force Awakens.”  “Inside Out” and “Minions” had to be moved indoors due to 
weather and severely impacted the attendance. The movie Zootopia drew over 200 
people on September 24th. 

The Harvest Festival is scheduled for October 30th from 2 – 4 PM. Board members 
are asked to be at Community Park at noon to help prepare. 



The Holiday Breakfast is scheduled for December 17th at Timothy’s. 

The Holiday Craft Workshop is scheduled for December 7th and 8th at the 
Township Building. 

Hugh Purnell is the official representative from West Goshen Township for the 
joint Bicentennial Celebration Committee.  The next meeting is scheduled for 
October 27th.  Tom Steines plans to attend. 

New Business:  Troy Macie and his father, Rene, were on hand to request 
permission for Troy to conduct his Eagle Scout Project at Coopersmith Park. The 
project entails making musical instruments that would become permanent 
structures in the park. The Board discussed and staff members Dorine McClune, 
Tom Steines, and Ken Lehr did not voice any objections to the project. 

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn at 7:20 PMwas made by Bob 
Cifone and seconded by Sara Franco. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Joseph M Waters, Secretary  


